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Dear Ms. Mazari,

As a fellow Editor, I am writing to convey in the strongest possible terms our dismay and disgust
over the slanderous and dangerous falsehoods published on the front page of your newspaper on
November 5 regarding our reporter, Matthew Rosenberg.

Journalism is an important vocation and Pakistan has many fine and courageous journalists who
operate in extremely difficult conditions. Foreign correspondents also have an important social role
and are similarly exposed to danger from extremists. So for your paper to have suggested, absolutely
groundlessly, that Matthew had some intelligence connection was a betrayal of our collective calling
and has endangered him, all other Wall Street Journal correspondents, and all journalists and foreign
correspondents in your country.

Let me set the record straight: Matthew is an experienced foreign correspondent who has worked for
many years covering the region, including Pakistan. In that capacity, he has pursued no other agenda
than seeking the truth and has had no other aim than to bring to the world’s attention news and
analysis of what is happening in your very important country at a critical time.

Our profession has been done a great disservice by the utterly baseless article, and I call upon you to
print an immediate and prominent retraction to ensure that it is widely understood that the piece was
without foundation. At present, your paper is guilty of spreading falsehoods, but it could ultimately
be complicit in a far greater tragedy unless this wrong is corrected. We obviously reserve our right to
pursue legal action in this instance.
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